
 
 

                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 

t has been my honor to serve as the Chair of the Rotary 
Foundation Committee these last three years.  This June marks 
the completion of that assignment, as well as a ñChange Of 

Command.ò So this edition of TRF News Today, being the final one for this Rotary 
Year, will be a ñlook backò at the numbers, and the people that drove the numbers.   
 
Most Rotarians who have been around a few years, know that District 5170 is 
historically one of the top Districts in our Zone, (which covers California, Hawaii, 
Oregon, Washington, British Columbia, Nevada, Arizona, Wyoming, Idaho, Montana, 
New Mexico, Utah, Colorado, and part of Texas), and this year, out of 540 Districts we 
are number one in both our Zone, and the world for total giving to The Rotary 
Foundation, with $7,289,958 (the highest ever in our District).   
 
Reaching numbers like this requires a dedicated team of Rotarians, and ours is the 
best!  My advisor, PDG Joe Hamilton, has been my right hand man these past three 
years.  But our working relationship and friendship go back over twenty years when we 
were both in the Sunnyvale Rotary Club.  Following me as Chair of TRF for the next 
three years will be PDG Orrin Mahoney, whose technical skills are legendary, as are 
his people skills.   
 
Each month we put out a TRF Newsletter, highlighting  stories about the people and 
clubs in our District, and none of this would be possible without our Editor in Chief, 
PDG Ed Jellen.  He is the ñMaestroò who brings our stories together in a cohesive  
manner, and adds his  touch of magic to make our monthly newsletter the gold 
standard in the Zone. Our Annual Giving Chair this year was PDG Tim Lundell, and he 
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has done a fabulous job working with the club TRF Chairs, and leading Area 
Workshops all over our District to assist the clubs with their goals.   
 
Our website chair is PDG Arley Marley, III, and he has worked tirelessly on keeping us 
up to date and suggesting ways to improve our messaging.  DGND Richard Flanders 
was instrumental in resurrecting our Scholarship Committee, and under his tutelage, 
Noe Lozano has stepped into the role of Scholarship Chair. Indeed, we just awarded a 
scholarship a couple of weeks ago. (See inside for more information.) Our Bequest 
Society Chair is PDG Jeff Orth, who has been working with PDG Loren Harper and the 
rest of our team to spread the word about bequests, and the many options available to 
donors.  
 
Major Donor/Triple Crown Chair Phil Dean, and Paul Harris Society Chairs Pat 
McMenamin and Paul Iannaccone have worked hard this year to increase, 
respectively, the number of major donors and Paul Harris Society members in our 
district.  And much to the benefit of our district and TRF, they succeeded!    
 
The first half of each Rotary year is aimed at Annual Giving and the second half 
focuses on PolioPlus. Jim Bell is our PolioPlus Chair this year, and  we are currently 
working on ways to bring the polio story to the clubs via Zoom  All these Rotarians are 
on the fundraising side of the TRF Committee, and then we have the giving side 
headed up by our Grants Chair, Jon Winston.  It is always a ñtopic for discussionò as to 
who is the most important person in the District, but the Grants Chair is  most certainly 
ñin that conversationò because if the Tôs arenôt Crossed, and the Iôs dotted, itôs kinda 
like that line in the movie Apollo 13ï ñHouston We Have A Problem.ò  With Jon and his 
Committee Members, that just doesnôt happen, and boy do I value his friendship and 
expertise.  He has kept our district on the right side of the ledger with RI! 
 
Iôm very proud of our TRF Team, and what they have accomplished these past three 
years.  Of all the jobs Iôve had in Rotary, this ranks up near the top.  Orrin will do a 
great job during our next thee years, and I look forward to continue serving on our TRF 
Committee. 
 
Thank you all for your support, generosity, and inspiration these past three years!  
  

Rotary Makes Many Things Possible! 
   But not this impossible structure.) 



 
 

  Who Would have Believed that the Best 
Could Get Even Better ?!? 

PDG Tim Lundell, Annual Giving Chair  
 

As I look back at our 2019-20 year of Annual Giving, I am 

reminded that it all began at the conclusion of my year as 

your District Governor.  I was proud of the record-breaking 

results that our District 5170 had achieved, leading Zones 

25/26 in many giving  categories and finishing No. 8 in the 

entire World in Total Giving.  As I took on the role of Annual 

Giving Chair for this year, I was skeptical that we could outdo, 

or even equal, the outstanding performance of last year.  Boy 

was I wrong!  Thanks to a lot of very hard work, dedication 

and expertise of an outstanding TRF Chair and his skilled 

Committee members, and the tremendous generosity of our 

Rotarians, we are finishing our 2019-20 year as No. 1 in the 

World in Total Giving , and leading the Zone 26/2 7 

Districts in nearly every TRF category .  In addition to the 

mind-boggling results in the Polio Plus campaign and Endowment Contributions, our 

Annual Giving total will far outdistance any previous year in the long history of District 

5170, at nearly $840,000!  These accomplishments came about despite much headwind, 

including the competing demands for dollars in disaster relief, and the economic hit 

that so many have taken in coronavirus emergency.  But neither did it happen by 

accident.  Our TRF Committee maintained high visibility on our fundraising and grants 

programs throughout the year by combining multiple training seminars at convenient 

locations around the District with the constant feed of TRF news and entertainment 

provided in our TRF News Today newsletter.  We placed great emphasis on the life 

cycle of Annual Fund donations by our continual reminder that those contributions 

come back to the Clubs in the form of DDF dollars that can be used to fund the District 

and Global Grants that also received great visibility.  I am very proud to say that the 

Rotarians of District 5170 have evolved genetically such that giving to TRF is in their 

DNA.  As we close out the 2019-20 year, there is one (and only one) area in which I 

dearly hope we can improve next year:  We received Annual Fund donations from less 

than HALF of the Rotarians in our District.  Supporting The Rotary Foundation is so 

much at the core of being a Rotarian that this is hard to understand, but for many of 

you reading this today, you know in your heart that you have left it up to others to 

achieve our spectacular results.  But there is still time!  PLEASE make our BEST even  

 

 

30th .  Then you can say with pride that you participated in this historic year for 

our District!  

BETTER by making your $25 -or -more contribution to the Annual Fund before June  



 
 

ROTARY CLUB OF CUPERTINO SUPPORTS  
PUBLIC HOSPITALS IN ECUADOR, SOUTH AMERICA 

 

CUPERTINO, Calif. ς May, 2020τ The Rotary Club of Cupertino 
(www.cupertinorotary.org) continues supporting  its partner club, RC Tomebamba 
in Cuenca, the third largest city in Ecuador. 
 
Applying for part of the International 
Disaster Relief Funds available from 
Rotary International, RC Tomebamba 
turned to our club for additional 
funding.  Together with other clubs in 
Ecuador, Canada, and the U.S., we have 
raised over $46,000 for this disaster 
relief.  
 

Ecuador is a developing country with high 
infection and death rates and was 
unprepared to handle the COVID-19 crisis 
on its own. Most needed are PPE (Personal 
Protection Equipment), respirators, and 
medical test equipment for public 
hospitals serving the poor and uninsured 
population.  

 
The first deliveries are underway and all should 
be delivered within a few weeks as time is of 
the essence to battle COVID-19. 
 
Cupertino has partnered with RC Tomebamba 
in the past through a global grant for the 
domestic violence shelter CASA MARIA AMOR. 
 

This release to TRF News Today was contributed by  
Rotarian Irmgard Lafrentz, Rotary Club of Cupertino 

Rotary Volunteers 
(Below and Right) 

http://www.cupertinorotary.org/


 
 

  
 
  
 Area 6 Clubs Collaborate to Make a Bigger Connection with the World 
        By Annette Cain, Rotary Club of San Juan Bautista* 

 

How does a small club make a global impact with limited 

DDF?  There are several ways and  opportunities within our 
District, but one collaboration that has been a golden wheel 
of success is the Area 6 World Community Service 
Committee.  For almost two decades, the Rotary clubs of 
Area 6 have been pooling their resources together to make 
an impact around the world.  There are seven clubs in Area 6 

including:  Almaden Valley, Gilroy, Gilroy Sunrise, Hollister, Morgan Hill, San Juan 
Bautista, and the newly chartered club, Gilroy After Hours.   
 
The A6 clubs have a memorandum of understanding (MOU) 
that allows for aggregating DDF and putting it into the hands 
of the Area 6 WCS Committee, whose members are assigned 
representatives from each club (one club/one vote).  The 
Committee members determine the highest and best use of 
the DDF and secure TRF Global Grants to fund bigger 
projects.  As part of the MOU, the A6 clubs also commit to 
contributing 50% of allocated DDF toward a Community 
Service project for the year.  Community projects are rotated 
between the clubs and usually have a bigger impact because 
of the pooled cash and sweat equity of all the clubs.  This 
year's Community Service project was postponed due to the 
COVID-19 virus, but San Juan Bautista hopes to lead it in the 
fall.  The project will be creating a walking path, planting trees and possibly 
installing a par course for the residents of Aromas. 
      
This unique collaboration has allowed many of its smaller clubs to be partners of 
global projects in various countries of Africa, India, and Central & South America.  
Last Rotary year, the A6 WCS Committee chose a hospital equipment project in 

*Annette Cain serves as ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ Co-Chair for International Service and will be President-Elect for 2020-
21.  She is also the Chair of the Area 6 World Community Service Committee. 
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Buenos Aires, Argentina and a school sanitation project in 
Iquitos, Peru.  This year the Committee was able to 
deepen its connection with International Rotary clubs by 
choosing new projects with trusted partners.  The 
projects include a toilet block for a school in Asese, 
Nigeria, compost latrines and hand washing stations in 
Mewat Village in Delhi, India, and a computer education 
lab for a school in Guatemala. And, some funds were 
even leftover to help fill a shortfall for a water project in 
La Vega, Guatemala, led by some Montana Rotary Clubs. 
     
 The A6 WCS Committee is an effective and enjoyable way to 
collaborate, connect, and expand goodwill and friendship 
around the world as an opportunity for service. 
 
  

Latrine with Hand 
Washing Station 
in Delhi, India 

Computer Lab In Guatemala 

Clean water, solar energy, and 
sanitation for a school in the village of 
Centro Fuerte, Peru (at which many 
students arrive by boat!) 

Water Well in Lagos, Nigeria 


